
February 2023 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Brandi Maxedon, Elementary School Principal

Shelley Haas, Elementary Assistant Principal

SIP, Curriculum & Instruction, Assessment & Staff Professional Development
● Cathleen Weber met with 2nd-5th grade staff to discuss the Illinois Assessment

of Readiness. She discussed teaching resources and testing resources to
prepare students to navigate the testing platform.

● All grade-level staff and interventionists met on February 2nd to review
assessments and student performance to determine new intervention groups.

Hires & Resignations

● Hiring
○ Brooke Brummett-Paraprofessional

● Resignations
○ Jessica Jackson-Paraprofessional

Pretzel Positives:
● The 4th grade spelling bee competitors were:

○ Owen Griffith
○ Avery Tomlin
○ Kye Shoopman
○ Brynlee Midiri
○ Noah Sanders
○ Laney Ostrem
○ Liam Reardon
○ Aidan Marshall
○ Sloan Walter
○ Liam Dennison
○ Taylon Hulcher
○ Lexi Vincent

● The 4th grade spelling winners were :Kye Shoopman and Laney Ostrem
● The 5th grade spelling bee competitors:

○ Cyrus Irani
○ Liam Harris
○ Kelsey Cowhick
○ Jaxon Streeval
○ Grayson Beckman
○ Charlie Sunley
○ Hunter Lehman
○ Addy Ayers
○ Sydney Lawless



○ Nathalae Tayo
○ Jack Crowder
○ Emily Harris

● The 5th grade spelling bee winners were: Jaxon Streeval and Sydney Lawless
● Mrs. Danenberger for being available for staff to report absences and working to

find substitutes during the day and at home in the early morning and evening.
● The interventionists, grade level teachers, and paraprofessionals that attended

our data meeting to set new intervention groups at NBE to support our students.
● All the bus drivers and monitors for showing up each day to get our students to

school and home.
● Mrs. Pecoraro and Mrs. Ward for starting a morning book club for our 3rd -5th

grade students that wanted to join.
● Mrs. Marr has been keeping our PBIS rewards stocked for our daily Salty Dough

winners!
● Kudos to the pre-k staff for planning a fun Valentine’s Day party on February 8th.
● Kindergarten preview night is March 6th from 5:30-6:30pm.
● Pre-K Screening is March 16th and 17th during the school day.


